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CLOSED 
Check our website for 

updates. 
 

Website: 
curator@eaglehistorical

society.org 
Facebook:  Like us at 

Eagle Historical Society 

Please check your newsletter 
label for the year “2020” to 
see whether you have 
renewed your membership 
and contact Don Ledrowski at  
262-594-3301 or 
don@ledrowski.com with any 
questions.  Thank you.   

 

MEMORIAL DONATIONS 

I/M/O JEAN BOWEY 

Kathleen Chapman 
East Troy Historical Society 

Donna Fanshaw 
Diana & Ellie Hall 

Betty Kienast 
Art & Carrie Peavy 

Janet & Wane Radabaugh 
Toula Sievers 

A brick will be purchased for the Memor-
ial Walkway in loving memory of Jean. 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 

Family$15 
Dexter & Marles Badinger 

Brian & Lucy Breber 
Marion(Welch)Heinisch-Ralph Clark 

David & Crystal Shamsi 
Bob & Cindy Steinke 

Sustaining$25 
Phil & Barbara Hall 
Jeff & Ellie Hawes 
Bill & Ann Madden 
Mike & JoAnn Rice 

Thomas & Jean Weedman 
Patron$100 

Dorothy Clark 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Sustaining$25 
Bonnie and Glen Schaefer 

Patron$100 
Nancy and James Wilhelm 

We combined our Quarter 1 
and 2 news into one edition 
due to the COVID-19 outbreak 
and apologize for not having 
issued a newsletter in April. 

HAPPY 4TH OF JULY! 
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STATE BIRD QUILT 

 EHS member Jean Bowey 
donated bird quilt squares years ago 
with the intention of some day having it 
finished for the museum. In 2003, a few 
members worked to finish embroidering 
the individual birds.  Now the squares 
were finished, but we didn’t have any-
one to put the quilt together. Fast for-
ward to 2020 and it was suggested that 
perhaps Nada Moeller and her group, 
the Eagle Needle Nutz, would take on 
this project.  She graciously agreed. 

 In early March, Eagle Needle 
Nutz member, Jane Gardner, pieced 
the quilt together adding a low-loft 
batting. The layers were assembled 
and tied; edges were stitched by 
members Jane Garner, Suzanne 
Hansen, Pat Hawes, Becky Larsen, 
Marsha Phillips, Sandy Antich and 
leader Nada Moeller. 

 According to Nada Moeller, the 
bird quilt was finally completed on 
March 10, 2020. The following week 
their meetings were canceled due to 
the coronavirus virus. Nada remarked, 
“We are all hoping to be able to gather 

ARTIFACT DONATIONS: 

The following is a partial list of items 
donated.  Thanks to the following 
donors: 
Joyce Babcock-Assorted items 
including photos, Sunday School pin 
Tom Day-Lulu Lake Booklet 
John Isleb-Teacher planning books 
plus Palestine School text books 
Bonnie Schaefer-Framed photo/ 
certificates, WWI Army uniform, assorted items 
Therese Tempereau-Postcards 

together soon to resume our needle-
work and friendship.” 

 Thank you, Eagle Needle Nutz, 

for a beautiful addition to our quilt 

collection. 
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In the 1920s and early 1930s, Pie Socials were held in the center of town at the bandstand.  
Folks came to hear music and enjoy a slice of homemade pie with ice cream with their 
neighbors.  We played games like BINGO and Chuck-a-Luck.  Adults might even win a 
bottle of wine as a prize! 

 

 

 

 

 

Stead’s Restaurant, 

Two doors down from Krestan’s Grocery 

At some point, the Pie & Ice 

Cream Socials were served at 

Stead’s Restaurant on Main 

Street in Eagle.  Guests just had 

to cross the street to enjoy the 

fun and refreshments at the 

Band Stand. 

St. Theresa’s:  Food, Fun, & Fund Raisers 

By the early 1900s, St. Theresa’s 
Parish was a thriving community of 
Catholics who worshipped in Eagle, 
Wisconsin.  Fund raisers such as Pie & 
Ice Cream Socials were held to help 
cover the costs of the growing 
congregation. 

First St. 
Theresa Church, 1890 
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I was a teenager in 1938.  The 

pastor at St. Theresa’s Catholic 

Church in Eagle was an energetic 

young priest named Fr. Carl 

Eschweiler.  He led an active 

Catholic Youth Organization 

(CYO) that gathered in the church 

basement, attended Mass togeth-

er once a month, and put on plays 

to raise money for their activities.  

CYO – Back row:  Harley Kramer, Ed Karrels, Fr. Carl Eschweiler, Warren Breidenbach, Warren Arndorfer, George 

Kau, Dick Schroeder, Ray Von Rueden, Jack Breidenbach; Front row:  Helen Karrels, Carolyn Karrels, Bea 

Delaney, Bernice Sadenwasser, Tom Schmidt, Dorothy Kramer, Loretta Mich, Barbara Schroeder, Marie Von 

Rueden, Betty Kau, Dorothy Kau, Buddy Stute 

 In 1947, Fr. Eschweiler and Theresa Steinhoff had a grand idea to offer 

the community a Beef Dinner.  Parish members attended a meeting at Anna 

Schroeder’s house.  Theresa organized the volunteers and created committees 

to plan and carry out this mammoth task.  Our church basement was 

enlarged and remodeled with a new kitchen, bathrooms, and two classrooms.  

Tony Weiler designed a kitchen with a stainless steel counter.  Dinner was 

served downstairs; games and a beer tent were set up in the church yard.  

The crowds spilled outside before and after enjoying the feast.   

 Fr. Casimir Kuszewski (known affectionately as Fr. Casey) assumed 

leadership of St. Theresa in 1955.  In 1957, Fr. Casey revived his predecessor, 

Fr. Budde’s, idea of building a separate school consisting of four classrooms, a 

library, an office, and a basement suitable for a dining hall.  The land where 

the school sits had been donated by the Lins family.  Mr. Lins owned a 

luggage store in Milwaukee. 

 The idea of offering a second dinner in the new school basement was 

proposed.  The third Sunday of July was reserved for the Beef Dinner, and 

the third Sunday of October would be the new Turkey Dinner.  Don Burton 

had a large turkey farm on the south side of Eagle on Hwy. N.  He was the 

supplier of all the gobblers we needed! 

 In 1959, our first Turkey Dinner was prepared and served in the new 

school hall.   The largest crowd ever to attend, even to this day, was over 
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2,000.  Fr. Casey arranged for two busloads of devoted parishioners from his 

previous assignments in Milwaukee to enjoy our Turkey Dinner! 

 Finally, the volunteers had a commercial kitchen to prepare the delicious 

foods.  Our menu consisted of turkey, mashed potatoes, carrots, green beans, 

coleslaw, squash, dressing, and homemade pie for dessert.   

 I can remember Roy Pieper and then Leonard Johnson cutting the cabbage 

with box graters.  The Hubbard squash was dropped onto the cement floor to 

break into chunks, and was then peeled and baked.  The dressing was made of 

day old bread that had been dried in parishioners’ homes to make croutons. 
 

(Continued from page 4) 

Eventually, we decided just to hold the 

Turkey Dinner.  We had so much fun work-

ing together over the years!  Even now, I 

can remember the fun we had serving food 

at our church fund raisers! 
 

Ruth Murphy and me, Dorothy Kau 

Elmer Kilian serving up the turkey 

Kitchen helpers:  Aggie Stute, Dorothy Kau, 

Katherine Von Rueden, Carl Kalb, Topsy 

Von Rueden, Frieda Knapp 
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The following Eagle Quill article found in EHS archives was written by Aurel 
Baker, sister of Alice Baker.  Aurel served overseas in WWI as a nurse and later 
as a Waukesha County nurse. We wonder whether Eagle Family Dentistry’s own 
Dr. Ryan Dulde agrees or has any comments to add regarding this topic approxi-
mately 100 years later? 

DENTAL ADVICE 
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 Because of the coronavirus, we tentatively rescheduled our annual 
Veterans Recognition Program and Ice Cream Social.  (See page 12.)  The 
Palmyra Eagle Community Band has canceled all their concerts for this year, so 
they are unable to play for our Ice Cream Social . We were fortunate to be able 
to book the Kettle Moraine Blues. (EHS members Ellie Hawes, and Gina and 
Jim Neist are band members). It’s a small band with a big sound that can safely 
social distance and still entertain. Hopefully, we will be able to offer program-
ming in a safe environment.  

Museum Activities  

 We closed the museum on March 14. You could usually find volunteers 
Jeff Nowicki, Don Ledrowski, Mike Rice and Carolyn Rosprim working on 
various projects. Since our building is too small for any social distancing, we 
stopped working on the Benson Project. Sandy Shorr, Joyce Stott, and Dana 
and Roger Houk have organized years of newspaper clipping and prepared 
them for scanning. The next step is to catalog boxes of photos and then movies. 
We also have volunteers outside the museum. Art Peavy oversees the lawn 
while Diana and Ellie Hall maintain a flower bed. We could use more help with 
the flower beds. Stop by, and if you know it’s a weed, pull it.  

Work in Progress  

 Even though the museum is closed, we are still keeping busy with pro-
jects. Carolyn has been coming in to catalog photos. Carrie Peavy works at 
home on the newsletters. Gina Neist and I have been collecting information for 
our future book , The Eagle Experience: The Coronavirus Pandemic of 2020. 
Emails were sent to local businesses, Village and Town government, organi-
zations, people involved in schools, the library, and churches with the intent to 
document local experiences with COVID-19.  

Share Your Experience  

 Are you interested in contributing a short description of how your life has 
been affected because of the virus? We would love to add your story to our 
book. These questions might guide you on what to include in your story: What 
changes have been made to your daily routine? What has been the hardest 
adjustment you’ve had to make since the pandemic started? What do you 
expect will happen in Fall and beyond? Have you had any humorous stories 
about masks, social distancing or home schooling/working from home? We look 

(Continued on page 8) 

EHS CLOSURE DUE TO COVID-19 OUTBREAK 
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forward to hearing from you, our members, to make this a successful project. 
We currently have stories from Dana Houk, Stephanie Kalnes, Pat Hawes, Don 
Enright, Tammy Mueller, Mike Rice, Elaine Ledrowski, Dr. Ryan Dulde, Beverly 
Spurrell, Chief Bruce Hein, and Gina Neist. 
 
 Call me with any questions at 262-594-3301 or email me at 
elaine@ledrowski.com  

Elaine Ledrowski  
Curator/Director  

(Continued from page 7) 

EAGLE’S 4TH OF JULY CELEBRATION in 1905 

 As usual, a large fund has been subscribed to celebrate the Fourth at Eagle 
with prayer, readings, songs, speaking and music.  Games and races in the 
afternoon, fireworks and a social dance in the evening.  At a meeting of citizens 
Francis Baker was made President, William Ihrig grand marshall; Frank W. 
Faestel, Jos. C. Von Rueden, John C. Wilton, Harry Hurst, aides; H. H. Earle, 
Chaplain; W. W. Perry, reader; Hon. E. Merton, speaker. 
 The Eagle choir of eight voices and Eagle cornet band of 17 pieces will 
provide music. 
 A marching parade will be one of the main features of the celebration and 
will consist of the usual comic, instructive, and interesting outfits.  Forming on 
public square near Eagle Street, the march will be to Waukesha Street east, 
Sherman Street south, Jericho Street west to Clemons’ grove where the usual 
exercises will take place. 
 Mukwonago vs. Eagle base ball game at 2 p.m.  Purse $25.00. 
 Prizes for races are:  Horse running race $5, and $2; trotting $5 and $2; 
vaulting $2 and $1; 100-yard foot race $2.50 and $1.25; 220-yard dash $2.50 and 
$1.25; high jump, broad jump, standing jump and various other sports for which 
liberal prizes are scheduled. 
 Prof. Edler of Chicago with his full orchestra will furnish music for the ball. 
 Teams will be permitted to be on the grounds during the day.  No automo-
biles will be allowed in the parade or on the grounds.  Everything will be arranged 
for the pleasure and comfort of the people and all are invited to come and help 
make it a day of cheer and good will. 
 Come to Eagle and see what the committee of arrangements has prepared 
for you. 

The following article was found in the EHS archives and retyped due to fading print. Do 

you have special July 4th memories of Eagle’s celebrations that you would like to share 

from your childhood or stories passed down from ancestors? We would love to hear them.  
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Sadenwasser, Bernice F. 

Sept. 17, 1923-Feb. 20, 2020 

Bernice F. Sadenwasser, 96, of Eagle, WI passed away on Thur., 
Feb. 20, 2020 at Waukesha Memorial Hospital. Bernice was born on 
Sept. 17, 1923 in Eagle, WI the daughter of Michael and Agnes 
(Kolkowski) Kramer. She married Ty R. Sadenwasser on Feb, 15, 
1947. Bernice and Ty would go on to enjoy 50 years of marriage to-
gether until his death in 1997. God blessed Bernice and Ty with two 
loving sons, Steve and Bob. Bernice owned and operated Ty’s Tap 
in North Prairie with her husband for the majority of her working 
career. The two retired to Eagle Spring Lake in 1988 and later moved 

to Eagle in 1996. Bernice’s Catholic faith was very important to her. 
She was a longtime active member at St. Theresa Catholic Church 

in Eagle. She was kind, caring, a friend to all and will be dearly missed by her family and 
friends. Bernice is survived by: her two sons, Steve (Lynn Grabowski) Sadenwasser, and 
Bob (Shari Ropel) Sadenwasser; 2 grandchildren, David and Amy Sadenwasser; and a 
great-grandchild, Ava. She is also survived by a number of nieces, nephews, other rela-
tives and many friends. She is preceded in death by her parents, her loving husband, Ty, 
and 12 siblings. A Mass of Christian Burial was held at 11AM on Fri., Feb. 28, 2020 at St. 
Theresa Catholic Church in Eagle, WI (136 W. Waukesha Rd. Eagle, WI 53119). Fr. 
Dennis Ackeret officiated. Visitation was held from 4-7PM on Thur., Feb. 27, 2020 at the 
Gibson Family Funeral Home in Eagle (103 W. Eagle St. Eagle WI 53119). Bernice was 
laid to rest next to her husband in St. Theresa Catholic Cemetery in Eagle following mass. 
Gibson Family Funeral Homes of Eagle & Palmyra, WI served the family. 

OBITUARIES 

Bowey, Jean E.  

Jun. 19, 1925-Apr. 26, 2020 (Age 94) 

Jean (A.K.A. Grandma Jean) entered into eternal peace on Apr. 26, 
2020. She was born on June 19, 1925 and was the 4th generation in 
her family to be raised in Eagle, WI. Jean was the daughter of Richard 
and Mary (Belling) Williams. She graduated from Waukesha High 
School in 1943 and later married Robert Bowey on Oct. 30, 1943. 
God blessed Jean and Robert's marriage with 3 sons. Jean played an 
active role in her 3 sons’ lives. She worked as a homemaker, a scout 
den mother, part of the PTA, and outside the home in various jobs. 
Jean was a lifetime member of the Eagle Methodist Church. Jean 
was also very proud of her Welsh heritage and was a member of the 
Welsh Women's Club. She loved to travel and was able to visit the 
country of Wales. Later in life she played an active role at the Eagle 

Historical Society as a volunteer. Jean is survived by her two sons, Scott Bowey of Ava, 
MO, and Terry (Kellie) Bowey of East Troy, WI, and one grandson, Sam Bowey. Jean also 
had many "step" and "adopted" children and grandchildren as well as many nieces, 
nephews, other relatives and friends. She was preceded in death by her parents, her 
husband, Bob, one son, Gary, and a sister, Mary Lou. In lieu of flowers, memorials to the 
Eagle Historical Society appreciated. A private graveside service was planned. Gibson 
Family Funeral Homes of Eagle & Palmyra, WI served the family. 
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Bergmann, Richard J. 

Sept. 30, 1946-Mar. 29, 2020 

Richard Jon Bergmann, 73, of Eagle, WI returned to the arms of his Lord 
and Savior Jesus Christ on Sun., Mar. 29, 2020 at AngelsGrace Hospice, 

following a lengthy battle with multiple cancers. He passed peacefully, 
surrounded by his loving family. Dick was born on Sept. 30, 1946, the 
son of Melvin and Lucille (Schwensow) Bergmann. After graduating from 
high school, he enlisted in the US Air Force and faithfully served his 
country in the Vietnam War. Following his return from service, Dick met 
and married the love of his life, Geraldine Mary Anglim, on Aug. 1, 1970 
at St. Mary Catholic Church in Portage, WI. God blessed Dick and 
Gerry’s union with a loving daughter, Jennifer Ann. Following his service 
in Vietnam, he had a 25-year career in the US Air Force and the WI Air 
National Guard, eventually retiring at the rank of Major. Richard also 
graduated from Cardinal Stritch College and worked for the U.S. Defense 

Logistics Agency as an Industrial Specialist. He was a man of great faith and a very active 
parishioner at St. Theresa’s Catholic Church in Eagle for many years, belonging to the Knights 
of Columbus. He was a steadfast patriot and loved his country greatly. He shared this love of 
country with others as an active member of American Legion Post 304 of Palmyra, WI. One of 
his favorite volunteer activities was visiting Eagle Elementary School and talking with grade 
schoolers about the meaning and symbolism of the American Flag. His interest in aviation led 
him to volunteer as an instructor at the E.A.A. fly-in held yearly in Oshkosh. Dick’s love of his 
German heritage was demonstrated by 10-years of volunteering at GermanFest in Milwaukee. 
Dick had a boundless and lifelong love for the outdoors. Whether it was meticulous planning 
and execution of yardwork, catch and release fishing or canoeing and boating, he thrived at 
being outside in the beauty of God’s creation. His loving family remembers his quiet strength, 
determination to do the right thing, his bravery, toughness and tender heart. Dick was selfless; 
putting others’ needs in front of his own, even in his last days. His attitude was one of service 
to his country, his ailing parents, beloved Aunt Dorothy and most of all to his family. He was a 
loving husband, patient father and proud grandfather and he will be dearly missed by all those 
he leaves behind. He is survived by: his loving wife of 50 years who was also his devoted care-
giver throughout his 30-year battle with cancer, Geraldine (Gerry) Bergmann; his daughter, 
Jennifer (Evan) Guyette of Loganville, GA; his grandson, Lukas Richard Guyette; his sister, 
Claudia (Ken) Tibbetts of Princeton, WI; and his cousins, Sherry (Dennis) Leitner of Phelps, 
WI, Steve Felde of Milwaukee, WI and Pat Felde of Milwaukee, WI. He is also survived by a 
number of other beloved relatives and dear friends. Dick is preceded in death by his parents. 
The family would like to extend special, heartfelt thanks to all of the doctors and medical staff 
who have cared for Dick during his long battle with various cancers. A special note of apprecia-
tion for Dr. Raza and his entire team at Pro Health Care Oncology. Special thanks also to Dr. 
Markus and the team at Pro Health Care Wound Care and Dr. Cooke and her entire Palliative 
Care team. The family would like to express their sincere gratitude to each and every member 
of the staff of AngelsGrace Hospice for the exceptional, thorough and loving care they provided 
Dick in his final days. A final word of thanks to the exceptional team at Gibson Family Funeral 
Home for their prompt attention, professionalism and loving care of Dick as well as the comfort 
they provided for our family during this difficult time. In lieu of flowers, those wishing to express 
sympathy may make a donation in Dick’s honor to AngelsGrace Hospice or ProHealth Care 
Oncology Center. A private Memorial Mass was held in Dick’s honor at St. Theresa Catholic 
Church in Eagle, WI with Fr. Loyola Amalraj presiding. Dick will be laid to rest, with full military 
honors, in the Southeastern Wisconsin Veterans Memorial Cemetery in Union Grove, WI at a 
later date. Gibson Family Funeral Homes of Eagle & Palmyra, WI served the family.  

OBITUARY 



Page 11 Apr-Jul 2020 OBITUARIES 

Murk, Martin "Marty" R.  
Apr. 30, 1928-Jun. 4, 2020 

Born Apr. 30, 1928 in Kenosha, WI, and passed away peacefully at age 92 on Jun. 4, 
2020. He is survived by his wife Vera (nee Konon) of 69 years; his children Laura (Peter) 
Holbus, and Nancy (Jeff) Leonard; grandchildren Ben (Stephanie) Holbus, Zachary Holbus, 

Sarah (Geoff) Schweikhard, Andrew Leonard and Stacey (Eric) Becker; great grandchildren 

Ryan, Katie, Jack, Cole, Leo and Emily. Marty is preceded in death by son Robert "Bob" 
(2011). Marty was a wildlife artist and an avid outdoorsman who traveled Africa and all of 
North America hunting and fishing. As a young man he became a licensed pilot. He was a 
paratrooper in the 11th Airborne during WWII and occupation of Japan. Marty entered the 
service as a minor in 1945 with four friends using his skills as an artist to forge a notary 

seal (carved backwards) on their applications which ultimately led to their entry in the service. Upon return 
from the war, he was a draftsman for Simmons Company. He went on to Layton School of Art, and later 
worked for Bert S. Gittens Agency & Eisenberg Studios before embarking on his own as a freelance artist. In 
addition to his freelance business he was asked, and became the art director for the Thorton-Reickert Agency. 
His love for wildlife art drew him to enter the prestigious Federal Duck Stamp contest that he won in 1977. He 
then won the 1979 WI Trout Stamp and the WI Duck Stamp Design contests. He also designed Wisconsin's 
first Great Lakes Salmon and Trout stamp and the first North American Endangered Species Conservation 
stamps in 1982. He has been Artist of the Year in several organizations including Ducks Unlimited. His works 
have been exhibited nationally in galleries and museums including the Smithsonian, Leigh Yawkey Woodson 
Art Museum, and The Milwaukee Public Museum. He enjoyed painting in acrylics and sketching until his last 
days at Three Pillars in Dousman, WI. Marty's infectious smile, sense of humor, and passion for cooking will be 
deeply missed by all who knew him. Family and friends will gather for a celebration of Marty's life at a later 
date. In lieu of flowers, donations to Angels Grace Hospice, Oconomowoc WI or the charity of your choice.  

Thiele, Jeffery L. 

Jun. 29, 1960-Jun. 17, 2020 

Age 59, of Mukwonago, WI passed away on Wed., Jun. 17, 2020 at Waukesha Memorial 
Hospital. He was the son of William and Janet (Dymond) Thiele of Eagle, WI and a 1978 gradu-
ate of Palmyra High School. After high school, Jeff faithfully served his country in the US Marine 
Corps. Jeff was proud of his military service and the Corps. He served with honor and received 
recognition “while serving as a member of the weapons company…for demonstrating internal 
strength and loyalty all marines should strive to attain. His superlative attitude, tireless attention 
to detail, and constant desire for excellence reflected great credit upon himself, his organization, 
and the Corps.” He was also recognized for “distinguishing himself by outstanding performance 

and dedication to duty as Weapons Company Logistics Representative…, where he was instrumental in the 
superior performance of the ALB. His dedication and underlying motivation were important examples of those he 
worked with. His noteworthy performance and ‘Espirit de Corps’ attitude were truly in keeping with the highest 
standards and traditions of the Corps.” These recognitions were only discovered by his family after his passing. Jeff 
worked in a few different capacities over his lifetime, but the job he enjoyed most was that of training military 
detection dogs which he did following his military service. Jeff also trained civilian hunting dogs both before and 
after the service, until his health began to decline. He is survived by: his son, Tanner Thiele of Madison, WI; his 

(Continued on page 12) 

http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/jsonline/condolences-charities.aspx?keyword=coycalz&pid=196318636
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*** TENTATIVE 2020 EHS EVENT SCHEDULE *** 

 

Aug. 21 Kettle Moraine Blues Concert On The Patio 7:00 PM   

Aug. 29 Picnic With the Police — Village Park 11 AM–3 PM 

Sept. 20 Ice cream Social / KM Blues Concert—Village Park 1:30 PM 

Nov. 11 Veteran Recognition Program—Municipal Building—6:30 PM 

father, William (Jean) Thiele of Eagle, WI; his sister, Monica (Tom) Keith of Denver, CO; and his niece and 
nephew, Katy and Collin Keith. Jeff is preceded in death by his mother Janet Thiele and his grandparents 
Herman & Frances Thiele and William & Linda Dymond.  Memorial contributions in Jeff’s name can be directed 
to either the Badger Honor Flight (www.badgerhonorflight.org/donate or mail to: Badger Honor Flight, Inc., PO 
Box 258066, Madison, WI 53725) or to the family, for later distribution to Jeff’s favorite charities.  A Military 
Honors Service was held for Jeff on Sat., June 27, 2020 at 10AM at Thelen Funeral Services, W309S4840 
Commercial Drive, North Prairie, WI—NW corner of Hwy’s. 83 and 59.  Jeff’s remains will be interred at 
Southern Wisconsin Veteran’s Memorial Cemetery, Union Grove, WI.  Thelen Funeral Services of North 

Prairie/Genesee assisted the family. 

(Continued from page 11) 


